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EXTRACT FORM GNC GUIDELINES 
 

NAMING ROADS  
 
Survey documents require endorsed road names before the survey can be approved. To 
facilitate the early release of titles, the developer or their agent should be prompt in lodging a 
concept plan and a proposal for road names with the Secretary, Geographic Names Committee. 
Proposals should conform with the ‘Road Naming Guidelines’ and it is advisable to supply the 
relevant local government with a copy of the proposal. Following agreement between the 
Committee and the local government, the names will be approved and all interested parties 
advised.  
 
NAMING PHYSICAL FEATURES  
 
Naming proposals for physical features may be received from the general public, companies or 
local, state or federal government and statutory authorities. Proposals should conform with the 
guiding principles. Features are carefully investigated to check if there is an existing Aboriginal 
name and each proposal should include:-  
 
• reason for proposal;  
• location by latitude and longitude, either geographic coordinates or Map Grid of Australia 

(MGA) coordinates;  
• identification on a map indicating precise extent;  
• photographs or sketches; and  
• origin and meaning of name proposed.  
 
All proposals are referred to local government for comment before approval.  

 
NAMING PARKS AND RESERVES  
 
Naming proposals for parks and reserves should conform to the naming policy and include clear 
identification of the property to be named. All such proposals must be submitted by local 
government or through local government.  
 
NAMING OF TOWNS AND LOCALITIES  
 
The naming of towns and localities should conform to the relevant policy. Submissions are 
always made by local government who normally will seek community support for a proposal. 
Accurate mapping details are essential for all such proposals.  

 
CHANGES OF NAMES  
 
The changes of names of roads, localities and features should conform to the relevant policy 
and in addition, should have broad community support. Road name changes should have the 
support of those residents affected by the name change. Proposals require the support of local 
government, but the Minister for Land Information is the final authority in all such matters. It is 
incumbent on local government to ensure there is community support for a change of name. 
Non-essential road name changes also incur a service charge.  


